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OFFICIAL COMMUNITY MEETING REPORT 
Petitioner: White Point Partners 
Rezoning Petition No. 2020-192 

This Community Meeting Report is being filed with the Office of the City Clerk and the Charlotte-
Mecklenburg Planning, Design and Development Staff pursuant to the provisions of the City of Charlotte 
Zoning Ordinance. 

PERSONS AND ORGANIZATIONS CONTACTED WITH DATE AND EXPLANATION OF 
HOW CONTACTED: 

A representative of the Petitioner mailed written notice of the date, time and virtual format for the 
Community Meeting to the individuals and organizations set out on Exhibit A attached hereto by depositing 
such notice in the U.S. mail on March 25, 2021.  A copy of the written notice is attached hereto as Exhibit 
B. 

DATE, TIME AND FORMAT OF MEETING: 

The Virtual Community Meeting was held on Thursday, April 8, 2021 at 5:30 p.m. via the Zoom platform.  

Recipients of the notice letter were directed to RSVP for a link to the virtual meeting via email or phone to 
a member of the Petitioner’s team.  Members of the community who were unable to access the virtual 
meeting were directed to email or call a member of the Petitioner’s team and could be provided with a copy 
(including a mailed paper copy, if necessary) of the meeting presentation.  No paper copies were requested 
in advance of the meeting. 

MEETING PARTICIPATION: 

The Virtual Community Meeting had four (4) attendees from the community, as listed in Exhibit C.  The 
Petitioner was represented at the Community Meeting by Jay Levell, as well as by Petitioner’s agents, 
Cameron Fox with LandDesign, and Collin Brown and Brittany Lins with Alexander Ricks PLLC.   

SUMMARY OF PRESENTATION/DISCUSSION:  

Mr. Collin Brown welcomed the attendee and introduced the Petitioner’s team, using a PowerPoint 
presentation, attached hereto as Exhibit D.  He explained that the Petitioner, White Point Partners, is known 
for their adaptive reuse projects such as Optimist Hall, Bowers, Salt + Vinegar, and Chadbourn Mill. Mr. 
Brown showed aerials and street views of the approximately 3.5-acre property bound by South Boulevard, 
East Kingston Avenue, East Boulevard, and the Rail Trail, including the existing Dilworth Artisan building 
and a surface-parked Walgreens drug store with pharmacy drive-thru.   

Mr. Brown gave a general overview of the rezoning process and development considerations that a 
developer must take into account, including property owner requirements, environmental constraints, and 
access and transportation requirements.  Mr. Brown explained that the property is currently zoned to the 
TOD-UC (transit oriented development, urban center) zoning district and the South End Transit Station 
Area Plan similarly recommends transit-oriented development for the property.  

Mr. Brown displayed the proposed rezoning plan and explained that the Petitioner is seeking a rezoning to 
the MUDD-O (mixed use) zoning district and incorporating all Zoning Ordinance standards from the site’s 
current zoning district, TOD-UC, with a few added commitments.  The Petitioner is committing to preserve 
the existing Dilworth Artisan building for adaptive reuse purposes and committing to an urban open space 
along the light rail trail frontage (neither of which are required under the current TOD-UC zoning).  The 
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purpose of the rezoning request is to accommodate an internal drive-through for the relocation of the 
existing Walgreens drug store since drive-thru uses are not typically permitted in the current TOD-UC 
zoning district.  Mr. Brown explained that the existing surface-parked Walgreens at the corner of East 
Boulevard and South Boulevard is not consistent with the surrounding transit-oriented development.  The 
Petitioner is proposing to remove the surface parking and relocate the drive-thru internal to a transit-oriented 
mixed-use development, creating a better condition than what exists on the site today.  The drive-thru would 
be incorporated into a parking deck and not visible from the public streets or light rail trail.    

Mr. Jay Levell stated that he was excited about maintaining and improving the existing Dilworth Artisan 
building by accentuating its history and making it a draw surrounded by compatible uses in a responsible 
way.    

Mr. Brown stated that the rezoning timeline could result in a public hearing in May and a City Council 
decision in June, at the earliest.  The virtual meeting was then opened for discussion via either chat or the 
“raise hand” function on Zoom to allow participants to ask individual questions or provide comments: 

In response to an attendee’s question about whether the proposed open space would be in addition to or 
used to meet the open space requirements under the Zoning Ordinance, the Petitioner’s team stated that it 
is not a requirement for the open space to be located in that specific area but the team felt it was important 
to engage in the area adjacent to the light rail trail and create an inviting amenity area for the public.  

An attendee asked for more specifics on the drive-thru configuration.  In response, the Petitioner’s team 
stated that it would be internal to the site, not visible from the road or light rail, and would have specific 
design standards contained in the rezoning plan, as coordinated with the City’s Urban Design Staff.   

In response to a question regarding maximum building height, the Petitioner’s team responded that they are 
not altering the height or other dimensional standards from what’s currently allowed today under the TOD-
UC zoning district; all dimensional standards will be carried over into this rezoning and will continue to 
apply as is permitted today.  

The meeting concluded at approximately 6:00 p.m. with no further questions or comments from attendees.   

Respectfully submitted this 12th day of April 2021. 
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Existing surface-parked Walgreens drive-thru is 
not consistent with surrounding Transit-Oriented 

development.  
Would be removing surface parking and 

moving drive-thru internal to site, screened 
within a parking deck.





REZONING TIMELINE



POTENTIAL REZONING TIMELINE

• Earliest Possible Public Hearing: May 17th

• Zoning Committee Meeting: June 1st

• Earliest Possible Decision: June 21st



QUESTIONS & DISCUSSION

Type your 

questions

Or ask out loud





THANK YOU!




